

Campus Improvement Plan (CIP) Meeting MINUTES FORM

CAMPUS NAME: Moreno Elementary
MEETING LOCATION: Library
DATE AND TIME: 9/25/2024 3:30PM
PERSON RECORDING MINUTES: Catherine Casillas
MINUTES:
3:30: Introductions and assignment of roles. 3:35: We went over the new hires for the campus this school year. A staff member was concerned about the amount of new hires and Mr. Pineda explained that many former staff members expressed that many people left due to commutes and decisions to move to different positions. He also shared that one position was closed and one former staff member was fired. 3:40: We discussed enrollment is currently at 690 and we are 7 students under our projected enrollment. 3:45: Committee received copies of CIP and took time to silently read over the plan. 3:50: Committee shared that SPED is a spotlight for us this school year. We are focusing on SPOT feedback from administrators to help ensure our teachers are teaching at a high level. Committee member expressed concern with the bar being set high for first year teachers and asked if we had a system in place to support those teachers. Response included that we are supporting our teachers through weekly PLCs, grade level lead teachers, and opportunities to go and watch experienced teachers to gain knowledge and understanding. 4:02: List of after school PD topics was shared with the committee. The staff members were asked to email staff members to submit any concerns to discuss at the next meeting. 4:05: Committee took a vote about the CIP and approved the plan unanimously. 4:10: Meeting was adjourned.
PARENT SUGGESTIONS/RESPONSES:
Parent asked if any grade level student could attend. Response was yes, our campus has "space available" and "hardship transfers" that we can use to gain students who aren't currently living in our attendance zone. Parent expressed that they want to support our campus and teachers and asked how can we be more involved. Response included that the community members are invited to join PTO and attend Mustang Meet-Up's each month to get up to date information and ways to support the campus. Parent expressed that our campus has always been a campus that parents want to bring their students to and we have always had a waitlist. The parent shared that she thinks we should try to get students to come at an early age and recruit parents to come and tour the campus to see the campus and gain trust.
NAME OF INTERPRETER (IF PRESENT): SIGNATURE OF PRESENTER: DATE: 9/25/2024